

FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter – June 2023

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It's free.

Sign up HERE to receive your free monthly newsletter

Delta Lambda's Much Anticipated New Website Will Launch This Summer, 2023

Under construction for two years, exceptional funding and research has resulted in what will be the finest fraternity website in America. It replaces the existing the Delta Lambda website. It will include digital reproductions of all previous monthly newsletters with their rich historical materials, plus digital copies of all Pikeboys and Pikes Illustrated as well as detailed history of the Chapter, and pass-word-protected member information.

Support the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!



The Old Guard is Delta Lambda's Alumni Annual Fund. Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda experience. Volunteer dues are \$100 or more annually. Some Alumni choose to give more. These funds underwrite special projects like the Military Plaque, the monthly e-newsletter, the Delta Lambda website, monthly meetings with Alumni Advisors and Chapter officers, alumni reunions and more.

Click here to Join the Old Guard Now!

The Old Guard donor portal is active again NOW, having been down for two months due to construction. We know that many alumni were unable to make their

contributions in March and April because the link was inoperable. Please, use this link today to make your contribution.

Because the donor portal was down in March and April, four alumni sent checks instead.

A heartfelt thanks to **Bob Tunkel '66** for his generous check of \$1,000, placing his name in the Sembler Society. bobtunkel@comcast.net

Thank you, always, to The **Stoner Family** (**John '64, Bob '64** and **Rob '88**) for their individual gifts of \$100 each to The Old Guard. jstoner@jrstoner.com

Thank you to **Jerry Sexton '74** for his annual gift of \$100 jerry@sextonandcompany.com

And thank you to **Harvey Mackler '72** (University of Pennsylvania) harvey@gempire.com for his annual gift to The Old Guard

The donor portal is now operative again. Thank you, everyone for your patience. These alumni made gifts through the newsletter link:

Thank you to **Gary Prescott '72** for his ongoing annual support of The Old Guard garye.prescott@verizon.net

Thank you to **Austin McLeod '15** for his annual renewal gift to The Old Guard austin.mcleod@matthews.com

Thank you to **Todd Trimmer '69** for his annual renewal gift to The Old Guard **toddtrim@aol.com**

ALUMNI NEWS

Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon will be on Wednesday, August 2nd , 2023 on the 6th Floor, The Osceola Grille. We will not meet in July.

John Peacock '01 will host and chair the meeting, beginning at noon and concluding by 1:00 PM. All alumni are welcome to attend.

Please send your news and images, along with the names of those in the picture. **Send Alumni Comments and Images**



FSU **Varsity Swimmers at the Firemen's Ball, 1985**. Between 1981 and 1986, 17 varsity swimmers were initiated into Delta Lambda, including all six Team Captains.

Several held Chapter offices, including Vice President and Pledgemaster.

Dan Akre '83 All-American Swimming

Todd Barry '84 Swimming

Bobby Bowman '85 Swimming, Team Captain; Head Coach US Olympic Team

Chris Chain '83 Swimming, Team Captain

Linc Divane '85 Swimming

Pete Freiberger '84 Swimming

Glenn Grant '82 Swimming, Team Captain, Delta Lambda Pledgemaster

Mike Halfacre '85 Swimming, Team Captain; Delta Lambda Vice President

David Hiteshew '82 Swimming

John Hasemann '83 Swimming

Joe Liguori **'81** All-Metro Swimming, Pi Beta Phi Arrow Man

Brett Lindquist '82 Swimming, Team Captain; (son Cole Lindquist '13)

Syd Lovelace '84 Swimming

Clarke Morris '83 Swimming

Ken Spence '82 Swimming

Brain Summe '85 Swimming

Jeff Waldrop '83 Swimming, Team Captain



Good Friends and Good Times in Tampa

Delta Lambda alumni include Maryann Stiles and Barry Smith '72, Hollace and Billy McPhillips '74, Doug and Mary Dane, and Travis Dane '04.



Charlie Crist '76 Nominated for Ambassador

President Joe Biden intends to nominate **Charlie Crist '76** for the post of Representative of the United States of America on the Council of the International Civil Aviation Organization, with the rank of Ambassador.

The International Civil Aviation Organization is a United Nations agency that works on air-transportation policies and standards. The nomination to the Council of the International Civil Aviation Organization will require U.S. Senate confirmation.

Charlie was the 44th Governor of Florida. He was Vice President of Delta Lambda, 1977 FSU Homecoming Chief, and Vice President of FSU Student Government.



Tammy James, **Don James '81**, Debbie Ritchie, Gini Mallory, and **Trent Mallory '81** in Pensacola for a Wedding.



From **Bart Goodson '83**, "I have not seen my fraternity brother **Anthony Cabrera '81** in over 40 years. Yesterday, he was kind enough to bring/sell me this immaculate fully restored Honda Elsinore. What a great way to catch up!"

Anthony adds, "There is a long story behind that bike. It sat in a garage for around 30

years. It took 10 years to restore, and then sat in a shed for another 10. I saw Bart's Facebook story about collecting vintage dirt bikes and I could think of a better home for her than with Bart."

Anthony's son **Michael Cabrera '2**2 is now serving as Delta Lambda's Risk Manager.



Haywood Smokehouse Named "Best Brisket in America 2023"

Joe Beasley '83 (above) heads the family-owned Haywood Smokehouse in North Carolina, crowned by **Yelp!** as serving the best brisket in America in 2023.

"We try not to cut any corners. Our thing is quality over everything," says manager and pitmaster Wyatt Beasley, son of the restaurant's founder. The result is "exquisite bark, an amazing smoke ring, [and] flavor for days," says Yelper **Eric A**., who adds: "If barbecue is an art form, this is a museum."



Former Chapter Advisor and Three Former SMCs; Jacksonville Beach

Left to right: Jimmy Keen '73, Jarrod Germano '07, Carlos Lindo '05, Kevin Stokes '13, Kara (soon to be Stokes), Kelly Lindo, Amanda Germano, Joey Keen. These three former SMCs were extraordinarily accomplished campus and Delta Lambda leaders. They have remained friends, and they have stayed close with their Chapter Advisor.

Carlos Lindo '05 was SMC in 2008. On campus he was President of the Pre-Law Society, and an Executive Officer of Student Boosters. He was tapped for Garnet & Gold Key as evidence of his leadership in any number of campus organizations.

Kevin Stokes '13 was SMC in 2017. Kevin led Delta Lambda to achieve the Robert A. Smythe Award by focusing the Chapter on success in all areas. The Brothers raised \$100,000 that year for their philanthropies, and completed more than 4,000 hours of service to the community.

Jarrod Germano '07 was SMC in 2010. He majored in the unique PGM Program but still had time to involve himself in the Student United Way campaigns. He was tapped for The Order of Omega by his fellow Greek leaders. Jerod says, "Jimmy and Joey have built a close relationship with us and our wives over the years. He's one of the best story-tellers I've ever met!"

Jimmy Keen, '73 writes, "I was proud to serve as an advisor while they were SMC's. All three men moved DL forward and they are the epitome all SMCs should strive to be. It is amazing to see and know how close they remained with fellow alumni Brothers within their era. Based on my conversations with them, they have served as a groomsmen or best man in numerous alumni weddings.



Pledge Brothers **Warren Sears '69** and **Harry Kapple '69** at Mulligan's Beach House in Jenson Beach. Life is good.



Up To No Good, As Usual Steve Walker '81, Mark Gambill '81, Joe Feheley '81, Chris Hansard '81







Phil Doumar '09, taking time out from his Iron Man competition to visit Room 47 West Range at UVA where Pike was founded in 1868. Former DG Anchor Man, Pike Rush Chairman and starting Long Snapper for the Seminoles 2013 National Champions, Phil recently endowed a fully-funded scholarship for the Long Snapper position.

Reminder - Missed an Issue of Pikeboy or Pikes Illustrated?

Every page and every issue of **Pikeboy** and **Pikes Illustrated** are now available, free, for your entertainment and nostalgia. This is the photographic record of America's greatest college fraternity chapter! Thank you, **David Rancourt '84**!

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link:

Send Info for the newsletter

"Along the Hurrying Years..."

Consider a gift from your estate, or a gift of insurance, to The Legends of Delta Lambda

"They are some of my very best friends and most cherished memories.

I'd like to know that other young men will have their own wonderful experiences, and that Delta Lambda will continue provide those."

Your estate gift to Delta Lambda will help ensure that our magnificent chapter house remains permanently in Delta Lambda's hands.

Brent Wolfe Sembler '78 is Chairman of The Legends of Delta Lambda.

Legends owns the Pike house.

When you update your will to include a gift to Legends, this simple wording below will suffice: "I wish to give \$______ to The Legends of Delta Lambda, Inc., or its successor organization, a corporation located in St Petersburg, Florida. Tax I.D. number: 22-3857797."

Or, some alumni might feel more comfortable financially to donate a portion of an existing life insurance policy vs using their will for their gift.

Please consider the options of making a gift to Delta Lambda, either through your estate or through insurance. Either Brent, Andy, John or Joel will welcome your call and answer your questions.



Brent Sembler '78, Chairman, Legends of Delta Lambda, Inc. [father of Logan Sembler '09] Cell 727-424-7445 brent.sembler@sembler.com



Andy Miller '70, Retired President and CEO of Seminole Boosters, Inc. [father of Matt Miller '09; brother of Bill Miller '74] Cell 850-545-4914 Ramsr2713@gmail.com



John Stoner '64, President and Owner of The Stoner Organization [brother of Bob Stoner '64; father of Rob Stoner '88) Cell 727-420-3797 jstoner@jrstoner.com



Joel Padgett '71, Retired Senior Vice President and Director of Gift Planning, Seminole Boosters, Inc. Cell 850-545-7019 joelnole28@gmail.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!



The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard is only \$100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T (is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute:

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee, FL 32308

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD

Brothers making Annual Gifts of \$100 or more (See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than \$1,000)

Lee Anderson '84 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Dan Akre '83 2016, 2017

Charlie Barnes '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Ed Barnes '71 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Joe Beasley '83 2018, 2019, 2021, 2023

Robert "Bobby" Bowden '49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden '80;

grandson Michael Madden '14) 2016, 2017, 2018

Gabriel Brady '58 2020

Justin Buck '96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021

Peter Burnett '68 2020, 2021, 2022

Anthony Cabrera '81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Eric Carr '01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Cade Carter '05 (father is Cadie Carter '79) 2022

Jay Campbell '87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Bill Cheek '61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Jim Cobb '63 (son Kevin Cobb '06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Frank Cooke '65 2020, 2021, 2023

Chuck Cottrell '80 2019, 2020, 20221, 2022 (also, see Chuck Cottrell, Brent Sembler

Society)

Bob Coury '72 2023

Ozmel Cuan '02 2022

Dustin Daniels '10 2016

Josh Davis '02 2021

Phil Doumar '09 2017

Bob Duggan '64 2022

Jeff Epley '96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,

Miguel Fernandez '77 (son Michael '10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Michael Fernandez '10 2021, 2022

Jim Finch '81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Jim Floyd '76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dave Frew '67 2020

Lewis Fusco '05 2020

Paul Gerding '65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Pete Gioitta '82 2022

Dave Giordano '65 2020, 2021, 2022

Jon Graber '02 2022

Glenn Grant '82 2017, 2022, 2023

Connor Gray '11 2018

Bill Gregory '77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Mike Halfacre '85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Bob Hall '49 (grandson Andrew Hall '15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Lawrence 'Chip' Hartung '81 2017, 2019, 2021

Scotty Howell '06 (brother Seth Howell '84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Rob Hicks '83 2020

Kyle Hill '16 2020

Howard Hunter '73 2020, 2021, 2022

Bruce Johnson '81 2017

Jay Johnson '83 2016 -- Joined the Sembler Society in 2018

Ryan Kelly '06 2023

Dick Klunk '67 2020, 2021

Bill Knight '69 2023

David Kresge '73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Mike Lait '78 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Joe Liguori '81 2021

Mike Lilly '84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Carlos Lindo '05 2016

David Lyons '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Sloan MacKarvich '01 2021 (--also Sembler Society)

Harvey Mackler '72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Trent Mallory '81 2017, 2021, 2022

Mike Markowski '75 (sons Reeve Markowski '13 and Brandon Markowski '16; brothers Craig Markowski '79 and David Markowski '79) 2016

Noah C. McKinnon '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Austin McLeod '15 2022, 2023 Stuart McLeroy 2021

Jack McMullen '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Chris Merganthaler '13 2022

Andy Miller '70 2021, 2022, 2023

J.L. Milton '62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Tom Misiuk '83 2021

Jim Montano '64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Jeff Moore '81 2018, 2022

Kyle Mowitz '01 2017, 2021

Alex Mullineaux '01 2019, 2021

Eli Nortelus '01 2018

Marco Novak '01 2016

Harry Orwig '66 2018

Serge Osaulenko '01 2017

Joel Padgett '71 2016, 2019, 2023

Jim Parsons '81 2017

John Peacock '01 2018, 2019, 2020 -- Peacock also made an additional \$500 gift to be applied to the Veterans' Recognition Plague

Chris Pepin '01 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Khoung Phan '01 2019

Jim Poe '66 2016, 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

David Ponder '80 2017

Gary Prescott '72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dr. Jace Provo '83 2020

Matt Raulerson '83 2022

Tyler Russell '10 2020

Matt Schulis '01 2022

Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton '74 (brother, Russell Sexton '77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dr. Benjamin Sharp '60 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 --Dr Sharp also made an additional gift of \$500 to be applied toward the Veterans' Recognition Plague.

Tim Sheridan '78 2022, 2023

Griffin Siegel '78 2016 2017

Peter Singhal '15 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Jim Smalley '73 2022 (\$500) ,+++

Kevin Stokes '13 2018, 2019, 2021, 2022

Bob Stoner '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

John Stoner '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Rob Stoner '88 2016, 2017, 2018, 20-19, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Lt. Col. Patrick Sullivan '01 2022 --Lt. Col Sullivan made an additional gift, \$400 of which is designated to help fund the Veterans' Recognition Plaque.

Cmdr. Jared Sweetser '01 2022

Doug Tatum '77 2021

Todd Trimmer '69 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Tom Trotta '81 (son Eric Trotta '09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Bob Tunkel '66 2020, 2021, 2022

Tarek Waked '09 2019

Steve Walker '81 2021, 2022

Bob Ward '67 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Kevin Wheeler '09 (father is Tom Wheeler '78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Tom Wheeler '78 (son is Kevin Wheeler '09) 2021

Wade Wilcox '86 (son is Griffin Wilcox '15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Griffin Wilcox '15 (dad is Wade Wilcox '86) 2020, 2021

Bill Williams '85 2019, 2020

Rob Williamson '87 2018, 2020, 2021

Alan Winslette '77 2018, 2019

Manny Zamora '87 2021, 2022, 2023

Bart Ziegler '83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY

Brothers have made at least one gift of \$1,000 or more

[John Baker `83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in John's name]

[Herb Bowen '86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in Herb's name]

Charlie Bradley '81 a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society

Sean Carbonell '86

[Craig Kavka '66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig's name in 2019]

Chuck Cottrell '80 --Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of \$1,000 to be used in the best interests of the Chapter. And in 2022, Chuck made another gift of \$2,500. Thank you, Chuck, for your lifetime of generosity to Delta Lambda!

Jim Crews '78

Chris Dietz '87 (son is Caleb Dietz '11) annual Sembler Society member

Tobyn DeYoung '86 (son is Steven Centeno '16)

Col. Joe Feheley '81 (son is Sean Feheley '14)

Jim Finch '81

[Steve Goodloe '79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in Steve's name]

Chris Gutierrez '83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez '16)

David Gutting '83 (son Sterling Gutting '16)

[J. Bob Humphries '66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob's name in 2019]

Bruce Johnson '81

Jay B. Johnson '83

Bobby Jones '72

Jimmy Keen '73 (son is Michael Keen '14)

[Don Kyle '77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch '81, Joe Feheley '81, Chuck Cottrell '80, Glenn Grant '82, Mike Martin '79, Dave Henry '81, Anthony Cabrera '81 and Steve Walker '81.

[Tracy Lee '86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in Tracy's name]

John Leavitt '77 (brother of Jim Leavitt '79)

Sloan MacKarvich '01

Craig Mateer '86 (son is Charles Merritt '16)

Lyle McAlister '78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee '09 and Jordan '07]

Roy McDonald '79 two gifts at the Sembler Society level

Ryan McElveen '95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!)

Noah C. McKinnon '65

Rich Newsome '83

David Rancourt '84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt '16) annual Sembler Society member

Matt Raulerson '83 (son is Zach Raulerson '17)

Scott Roix '85 and son Max Roix '18

Doug Russell '79 (son is Tyler Russell '10)

Harry Sargeant III '78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV '02 and Garrett Sargeant '17)

Brent W. Sembler '78 (son is Logan Sembler '09)

Dr Ben Sharp '60 Dr Sharp has given more than \$1,000. He makes many generous contributions to Delta Lambda.

Tim Sheridan '78 (grandson of Ed Cubbon '29; brother is Ted Sheridan '82)

Peter Singhal '15 joined the Sembler Society in 2022, and is also an annual donor.

[Kirk Smith '86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler

Society in Kirk's name]

(The) Stoner Family (Bob '64, John '64, Rob '88)

Bob Tunkel '66

Rich Wall '66

Tom Wheeler '78 (son is Kevin Wheeler '09)

2023 Chapter Leadership

2023 Delta Lambda Elected Officers

SMC Logan Kelly '21

IVP Trevor Vogel '22

EVP Carlos Baldor '21

Treasurer Lucas Bozeman '21

Sergeant-at-Arms Andres Aceituno '20

Member-at-Large Brandon Marsh '21

2022 - 2023 Alumni Advisory Board (updated December 2022)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock '01 Co-Chapter Advisor: Steve Walker '81

Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler '78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen '73

Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen '73 Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford '14

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell '79 and Charlie Barnes '65 Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller '70 and Doug Tatum '77

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus '01 Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo '05

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock '01 an Eli Nortelus '01

Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz '87 Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott '72, Mark Smith '78

Alumni Association President: Eric Carr '01 Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix '85

Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan '79 and Charlie Barnes '65

Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD

Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander '05; plus John Peacock '01; Rev. Rick Blythe '72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes '71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley '81 (son Sean Feheley '14) Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen '73 (son Michael Keen '14) Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell '78 (son Tyler Russell '10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi Kappa Alpha at Florida State

The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler '78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen '73, Legends Oversight and House Management. *Capital gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda.* Brent Sembler Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock '01 Chairs the Chapter Advisory Board. John Peacock '01, 850-321-2198 jpeacockfl@gmail.com

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr '01, President. ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack McMullen '64 and David Rancourt '84 are Co-Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell '78, Founder and President. drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz '87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan '79 and Charlie Barnes '65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker '70 provides the chapter with its annual composite. The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated.

©2023 FSUPikes.com | 1952 Heritage Grove Circle, Tallahassee, FL 32304